

Information Bulletin

Bulletin #: 12016-050

Date: Sept. 15, 2016

Fax: (905) 264-9445

To: District Administrators, Presidents, Technical Directors

CC: OSA Board of Directors, Staff

From: Bryan Rosenfeld, Manager of High Performance

Subject: Canada Games recommendations

The Ontario Soccer Association (OSA) High Performance Program has released the Canada Games player recommendation process for the ORNCA and OSA Membership Club's Technical Staff.

This is being done so that players within Ontario will have the opportunity to be recommended by a certified and qualified OSA Membership Club Technical Director/Club Head Coach, District Technical Director or ORNCA Technical Director.

The recommending coach can then select the link that pertains to the age and gender of the player(s) of whom they wish to recommend:

U18 Boys or later (born 1999 or later): Click Here

U18 Girls or later (born 1999 or later): Click Here

The recommending coach will then complete the Coach Information page and provide NCCP number and OSA number for The OSA High Performance Department to verify their coaching certification level and certification status. If no NCCP number (i.e. foreign license) is available please provide a scanned copy of the Coaching Certificate as outlined on the page.

The recommending coach will be required to download and complete the appropriate player evaluation form for each individual player being recommended. Once that is completed the document will need to be uploaded as prompted on the page.

Coaches will also be required to upload a highlight video of the player they wish to recommend (maximum 5 minutes) and provide jersey number and colour.

The Recommending coach should have the following available:

7601 Martin Grove Road Vaughan, Ontario L4L 9E4

<u>theosa@soccer.on.ca</u> <u>www.ontariosoccer.net</u> **Tel:** (905) 264-9390 **Fax:** (905) 264-9445



- · Player's name
- · Player's date of birth
- Player's OSA number
- Player's email(s) contact

The recommending coach is to submit the completed package by or before the closing date of October 21st, 2016 at 5:00pm

The Ontario Soccer Association (OSA) High Performance Program will review the player recommendation packages and assess if the player should receive an invite. Incomplete or inaccurate packages will not be considered for review.

The OSA High Performance Program will contact those players and the recommending coach if they have been invited to the upcoming 2017 Canada Games Trials:

The Canada Games Trials for players will begin on January 7, 2017.

The email to the invited players will contain additional details (i.e. report time) and any other paperwork that will need to be completed prior to the event. This paperwork will be submitted by the player on the of the event.

The 2017 Canada Games Trials will take place at The Hangar on the full size indoor field.

If you have any questions or challenges regarding the submission process, please contact Brandon Frith.

For all other questions please contact Bryan Rosenfeld.